SAS Board Minutes

Aug. 23, 2022, via Zoom

Participating: Tim Johnson, Lowell Spring, Carolyn Homan, Judy Brunkal, Michael Babbitt, Laurie Buswell, administrator

Absent: Mike Williams, Jenny Ammon, (Maureen Leong-Kee submitted her resignation via email in August.)

Guests: Harry Fuller, Mike Unger
Call to Order: Tim called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.

Committee reports

Webinars and social media update, Mike Unger – He said there have been 4 nature webinars so far with more to come this winter. He’s planning to focus on bird groups in some future programs – ducks, raptors (which has been very popular), passerines, flycatchers, etc. Tim suggested recycling some programs rather than trying to create all-new material. Mike said he would repeat Birding 1, 2 and 3 in the spring for sure.

Harry asked Mike Unger to let him know about future webinars and he will add them to the stories he’s doing for Salem Reporter, which will reach a different audience for PR purposes. He also thinks we should send the info to other Audubon chapters in the area. 
Mike said Facebook numbers are up because he has added new content recently. The site has 5 of 5-start ratings so far (14 raters.)

Birder’s Night, Harry – He said programs are set for the year except for February. Noah Stryker, the September presenter, should be an exciting program. Noah is one of the nation’s, if not the world’s, preeminent birders and he’s from Corvallis. 
Motus update --  There’s been a slight delay because of the hot weather. The tower will go up in a few weeks. There is $3,200 to come from the state, which be used for repeater pods, yielding 280 too 300 degree coverage of Ankeny. The tower has a range of 12 miles. He hopes it will be up in time for the Migratory Bird Celebration in October because he would set the unveiling then and invite the press. Tim suggested having an info table about the tower at the celebration and Harry agreed. Tim said Samantha is having a planning meeting for the celebration tomorrow.
Conservation 

 Blue bird box protection research – Tim said Ray Temple and Stephanie Hazen are researching ways to provide shade for blue bird boxes at the Refuge without discouraging the birds from using the boxes. The summer heat is too intense out in the open field locations or for boxes mounted on fence posts. 

Barred owl issue – Bob Salinger, Director of Conservation at Portland Audubon, has asked other chapters to sign on to a letter supporting state control measures for barred owls in Coastal forests in order to protect Northern Spotted Owls. David Harrison has agreed, although the decision might be controversial since it involves euthanizing barred owls. However, the benefits to NSO seem to outweigh the negatives, since barred owls are increasing in numbers while the NSOs are still struggling.

Website – Members discussed adding a spot on the site for Board minutes, upcoming agendas, the Board’s “charge” as governing body, etc. Laurie said Ray was looking for a Kestrel article and found it difficult to search through the editions. Another feature that was deemed desirable was an index to Kestrel articles, which Mike is working on.     
Kestrel --  Mike has added a birding trip calendar feature, which is a great addition.

Education – Tim said he’s been unable to get anyone interesting in taking this on. Lowell said he will have a table of materials on the Ankeny family and their history in the area, as well as the individual who started the Ankeny Winery. He’ll be there the next 2 Saturdays.

Community events/Outreach --  A birding station has been requested for the Salmon Watch Festival at Bush’s Pasture Park from noon to 3 p.m. Saturday, Sept. 11. Tim said there have been no volunteers as yet. He said it would be a simple event – they just want guided bird walks around the park. 

July Minutes – Lowell moved that the minutes be approved. Judy seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Office update --  Laurie said the summer appeal continues to garner a strong response. There was another $1,000 last week. She said SAS is considered a partner organization by Marion Soil and Water Conservation District, so several grant possibilities exist for SAS Tim said the SAS Facebook page needs to be updated with SAS hours and office location.

Financials – Tim said net operating income is still well ahead of the budgeted $8,000 surplus at $12,251, down only slightly from last month. Despite strong balances at Edward Jones, Oregon Community Foundation, etc., Tim said he’s holding the line at a $200,000 commitment from SAS for the Dave Marshall classroom. We have the $295,000 Edward Jones investment account, which provides an $18,000/year sustainable draw for operations at the Nature Center and there are funds on hand to help pay for the ranger position up to four years. He said the Service may recruit for that position by October. 
Nature Center update

  Covid protocols – These haven’t changed. No masks required as long as the region’s infection levels remain low. 
  Dave Marshall classroom – Tim said Sam is summarizing comments on the preliminary design. The goal is to keep costs down but we may want 2 estimates – one with what’s possible at $200,000 and a second cost with a variety of modifications.
Fish and Wildlife just announced a grant program that seems a perfect fit for the project. A $50,000 grant is possible but the funds would not be available until next year. There is a webinar next Monday on the grant program.

  Website – The online reservation system is up and running. Interest has been slow. Ways to promote the Center are being discussed. Judy suggested Sam contact all the school districts, including Albany, Jefferson, Central, Dallas, etc., not just Salem. 

  Bird strike protection --  Tim said he is proceeding with replacing the parachord.

Recruiting new Board members --  With Maureen’s resignation, this needs to be a priority. 
MISCELLANEOUS
Thank you event --  Tim said we can use the Nature Center. Michael Babbitt has agreed to help organize. Decided to invite Committee chairs and their key people. Date selected: Saturday, Oct. 29, from 1-3 p.m. RSVPs will be necessary. Discussed possible thank you gifts – the duck prints? Could raffle them. Gift cards to Wild Birds, etc.? Decals, hats, cards? Send ideas to Michael via email. Pizza and soda on the menu

Palma Ciea park --  Carolyn said this little pocket park at the west end of Cummings Lane in Keizer has been cleaned up by the City and is a nice spot for birding. It’s right next to the Willamette River and a viewing bench has been installed. There is an osprey platform in the park as well. More birder visitors would be great because the more visitors, the less chance there is for vandalism. Would be a good CBC stop, along with Keizer Rapids Park.
Meeting adjourned 8:30 p.m.

Next meeting: Sept. 27, 6 p.m. via Zoom
